DECEMBER

Dear Pastor and Church Family,



We would like to thank you for reading our 57th prayer letter!

We Hope Your Christmas and Holidays were Blessed

Everyone, we hope your Christmas and any church programs were blessed. Thank you to those of you who sent in extra, as well. Our family had a great Christmas and New Year!

ilmportant note!

We are asking many of you to pray for us regarding the Lord's will for our ministry. We should know for certain if we will be able to return to Colombia in the next couple of months. Our family will know by the end of February and the decision will be made public by March if we will be able to return.

This is an important decision for our family and ministry. We have spoken with one lawyer in Colombia already, and have two more appointments lined up for January and February, as well. More information will be given in our next couple of prayer letters as we know more ourselves. For now, we are continuing to serve the Lord where He has us.

Would you continue to pray with us about these things:

- 1) For the Lord to give us clarity regarding His will
- 2) We hope and are praying that we will have the go-ahead to start our 1st church in 2024!

Time left in Mexico: 7 months

As these seven months draw to a close, so does our time in language school. Blake has begun preaching ten-minute messages that will turn into full messages in the months to come. We are excited about this because the more capable we are in the language, the more effective we will be serving the Lord as we continue to share the Gospel. The ministries here are growing and we are excited to be a small part of what the Lord is doing!

BLAKE & BRIDGETTE YOUNG

BLAKEANDBRIDGETTE@GMAIL.COM | (865) 985-6085 | COLOMBIANINITIATIVE.COM f @

SENDING CHURCH

Bethel Baptist Church | Pastor Brian Cooper Richmond Hill, GA | (912) 756-3324 SUPPORT/MISSIONS

Vision Bartist Missions Inc. PO Box 647 Dawsonville, GA 30534

